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I am delighted to be writing to you again in this new bulletin. 

Since the last time, many things have happened, and I feel I should share them with you. As some 
of you may know, I have been the Secretary General for the World Federation for Mental Health, 
an organisation in official relationship with the United Nations and WHO, and I am very pleased to 
have completed my five-year term on 31/05/2025. I am looking forward to taking on a new role 
which I will update you about in the near future. 

Telephone System: (New Practice number: 020 3376 7043) 

We now have the new telephone system which is working very well and thanks to the team in the 

practice who have made this happen. We are now able to record calls, both outgoing and incoming 

and can monitor calls via a queue system. 

Email: 

The ICB has reduced the number of free text messages that can be used to contact patients 

across all practices. We have now found a resolution, using patient’s email instead. Please come 

to the practice to ensure your email address is added to your record. You can also submit this in-

formation via e-Consult: www.wfcafhs.co.uk 

Wound Care: 

I am delighted to let you know that we are collaborating with the other Practices in our PCN 

(Addison Road Medical Practice, The Firs, Claremont Road and Dr Dhital’s) to offer wound care 

closer to home. 

Basic wound care service is available for patients registered at the above practices, including ours.
           Dr Gabriel Ivbijaro 

Friends of the Practice 
 

All patients welcome to join 
 

To keep informed; subscribe, join, or 
email your questions / concerns to us:  

Instagram: fop_woodstreete17 

Facebook: Friends of the Practice – Wood Street E17 

Email: FOPwoodstreet@hotmail.com 

 

Next meeting Thursday 24th July at 6pm 

Wood Street Walk celebrates its 

first anniversary! Come and 

join us for our regular walk.  

Meet every Thursday at Wood 

Street Station for an 11am start (walk 45-60 

minutes). Explore your local area with our 

friendly group! 

GREEN News! 

Did you know you can recycle your tablet blis-

ter packs at Wood Street Library?   

Only a few Libraries in the Borough offer this 

service, so it’s good we have this so close! 

https://www.wfcafhs.co.uk/contact1.aspx?p=F86644


MEASLES outbreak in Waltham Forest  

Stay informed 
 

A measles outbreak has recently been 

reported in Waltham Forest.  Measles is 

a highly contagious viral infection that 

can lead to serious health complica-

tions, particularly in young children and 

vulnerable individuals. 

To help our community stay informed 

and protected, our GPs will be hosting 

an online information session covering: 

· What measles is and how it spreads 

· Possible complications of measles 

· The importance of MMR (Measles, 

Mumps and Rubella) vaccine 

A Live Q&A session to answer your 

questions 

Don’t miss this opportunity to learn 

more and ask any questions you may 

have 

Session will be online via MS Teams 

link on 17th or 18th June at 5:30pm 

See GP Practice for details 

Practice website: www.wfcafhs.co.uk 

 

Men’s Health & Wellbeing event 

Thursday 12th June 2.30pm-6.30pm at 
Leyton Sports Ground. 

June is men’s health month. Come 
along and find out what support  is on 

offer in the local area 

All welcome! 

Diabetes Support 

We are excited about a new pre-diabetes initiative 
in the surgery. We are pleased to be working 
alongside the National Diabetes Prevention Pro-
gramme (NHS DPP) in conducting 13 clinics in the 
next few months in our practice. These will take 
place on Saturday mornings at Wood Steet clinic, 
starting the end of June 2025. The sessions are 
run by NHS DPP professionals who will advise on 
diet, weight loss and exercise to prevent diabetes 
onset. 

If you have been told you are pre-diabetic or would 
like to know if you are eligible (or you think a family 
member may be eligible) for this programme, 
please contact Dr Sarkar at the Practice.  

NHS England » NHS Diabetes Prevention Pro-
gramme (NHS DPP) 

Forest Fixers Repair Cafes in E17 

Bring your small electrical items (toasters, lamps, 

radios etc) and we can help you fix them. No need 

to book, just turn up (at least an hour before we fin-

ish so that their is time to fix your gadget)  
 

 ~ Sunday, 29th June 12:00 midday - 4:00pm at 

FRP, 2C Bakers Avenue, E17 9AW 

~ Monday, 14th July  6:30pm - 9:30pm at FRP, 

2C Bakers Avenue, E17 9AW 

 

For more dates or how to become a fixer, 

https://therestartproject.org/groups/forest-

fixers/ 

Mobile Phone donations! 

Working with Friends of the 
Practice, we have been 
able to give out free mobile 
phones to those in need, 
including free SIM cards for 
up to six months of calls. If 

you have old phones in good condition, 
please donate them to the Friends of the 
Practice. 

Contact sue.kofi@nhs.net for more infor-
mation 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fdiabetes%2Fdiabetes-prevention%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csue.kofi%40nhs.net%7C993a4f1ddd824981a10f08dda1b9476c%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638844539310553563%7CUnk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fdiabetes%2Fdiabetes-prevention%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csue.kofi%40nhs.net%7C993a4f1ddd824981a10f08dda1b9476c%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638844539310553563%7CUnk


 












